Oldham County Fire Instructors Association

Meeting Minutes
18 October 2023
LFRD Station 2

Departments Represented and Current Elected Positions
	Ballardsville
	Chief Fante
	Vice President - Coggeshall

	LaGrange 
	Kevin Thompson
	President & Treasurer –Thompson, 

	OCEMS
	Not Present
	

	Pewee Valley
	Chief York
	

	South Oldham 
	Matt Nelson
	Secretary - Nelson

	Westport
	Andrew Stark
	

	Chief’s Representative 
	


Current elected officers expire june of 2025
Other Persons Present & Organization Represented: Jim Sohan, North Oldham Fire Department
Call to order:  at 08:08 by Thompson
Minutes: 1st by Chief Fante, 2nd by Stark, unanimous approval. 
Financial Report: 1st by Stark, 2nd by Nelson. Account balance of $47,412.47 with a recruitment and retention balance of $7,553.62. OCFIA is still waiting on PVFD to pay their dues. The framing work on the second floor of the burn building has been completed well under the approved $5,000 budget. The left-over money budgeted for the project was used to complete the residential house set-up on the second floor of the metal building. This was also built to allow for moveable walls so the layout can be changed as needed. The total cost for both projects was approximately $4,000.00. 
OCFIA Recruit Class: OCRC 9 completed their final written and skills exam last weekend. Instructors signed certificates today and were issued all paperwork from the final exam. The students will make up the foam class and still need to attend a flashover class. The scheduled start date for next years class is Thursday February 29th, 2024. Currently there are 8 students planned for next class between Pewee, South, and Ballardsville Fire Departments. The number is expected to increase as recruitment efforts continue. 
OCFIA Calendar of Classes: RTF has completed their first training with law enforcement. OCFIA is seeking a location to host a December or January training with law enforcement to continue training. 
The January 2023 first aid class will be replaced by a trauma/bleeding control class taught by local law enforcement. 

The sign up for NFA DMICO was sent out to all TO’s this morning. They are to pass it along to their departments. 

Long Range Planning: Discussion on future training center project planning. Items discussed were completion of the tower attached to the burn building, confined space prop, retention wall, and shipping container to store straw and pallets for live fire training. 
Old Business: Departments are still working on ordering orange vests and passport tags for cadet firefighters. 
New Business: None. 
Recruitment & Retention: Thompson is working on finalizing dates for the high school recruitment drive. 
Department Reports: 
LFRD: 4531 should be back in service soon. The truck committee will be going to Pierce for their pre-construction meeting soon. LFRD is also sending two officers to a Battalion Chief class at county fire tactics in Pensacola, Florida next week. 

NOFD: Chief Brown has sustained a non-work related injury and is off duty for the immediate future. Sohan is responding directly to runs. NOFD will be getting their mini pumper back in service today and the refurbishment of the ladder truck will be completed soon. 
Motion to Adjourn: 08:55 1st Nelson *l, 2nd by Fante, unanimous approval. 
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